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MSDS标题

KIT AMPL IC DET 96 TESTS EXPT-IVD CE - BOTTLE 3 MSDS报告

产品标题

N,N-二甲基甲酰胺(DMF)

CAS号

68-12-2

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
KIT AMPL IC DET 96 TESTS EXPT-IVD CE - BOTTLE 3

NFPA
Flammability 1
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 2
Reactivity 1
Chronic 3
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Diagnostic product.
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CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Irritating to eyes.
May cause harm to the unborn child.
HARMFUL - May cause lung damage if swallowed.
Harmful by inhalation and in contact with skin.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  The material is not thought to produce adverse health effects following
ingestion (as classified using animal models). Nevertheless, adverse systemic
effects have been produced following exposure of animals by at least one
other route and good hygiene practice requires that exposure be kept to a
minimum.

EYE
  This material can cause eye irritation and damage in some persons.  The
material may produce severe irritation to the eye causing pronounced
inflammation. Repeated or prolonged exposure to irritants may produce
conjunctivitis.

SKIN
  Skin contact with the material may be harmful; systemic effects may
resultfollowing absorption.  The material is not thought to be a skin
irritant (as classified using animal models). Temporary discomfort, however,
may result from prolonged dermal exposures. Good hygiene practice requires
that exposure be kept to a minimum and that suitable gloves be used in an
occupational setting.  Toxic effects may result from skin absorption.  The
material may cause skin irritation after prolonged or repeated exposure and
may produce on contact skin redness, swelling, the production of vesicles,
scaling and thickening of the skin.

INHALED
  The material is not thought to produce respiratory irritation (as
classified using animal models). Nevertheless inhalation of the material,
especially for prolonged periods, may produce respiratory discomfort and
occasionally, distress.  Inhalation of vapors or aerosols (mists, fumes),

Xiya



generated by the material during the course of normal handling, may be
harmful.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Ample evidence exists, from results in experimentation, that developmental
disorders are directly caused by human exposure to the material.

  Principal routes of exposure are by accidental skin and eye contact and by
inhalation of vapors especially at higher temperatures.  As with any chemical
product, contact with unprotected bare skin; inhalation of vapor, mist or
dust in work place atmosphere; or ingestion in any form, should be avoided by
observing good occupational work practice.
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